# AVONDALE BOROUGH WORK SESSION August 13, 2019 2:00 P.M.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Bill Shore, Wilson Lysle, Dave Besselman, Becka Schlimme

Absent: Steve Cummings

**GUESTS PRESENT: Mayor Dottie Howell** 

The meeting began at 2:00 p.m.

#### 2020 BUDGET

Discussed the letter that Shawn Carroll from the Fire Company sent with budget requests. Clarification is needed on how much is being requested. The Secretary will contact Mr. Carroll. The 2020 budget will be continued at the next work session.

## **BANNERS**

Council approved Dave Besselman to order banners in the amount of \$2,003.00.

#### MUNICIBID

The old pick-up truck and tractor tires were placed on Municibid. The bidding started on August 5<sup>th</sup> and ends on August 19<sup>th</sup>. The final bids will have to be approved at the Council meeting.

## 2018 RECYCLING GRANT

The Borough will be receiving \$24,875.00 in 2020 from DEP for recycling.

### **GRANT FOR WALKING BRIDGE**

Mayor Howell said she is researching a grant to put in a walking bridge over the creek near the bridge on East Third Street.

## PROPERTY MAINTENANCE CODE

Becka Schlimme said she questioned Anthony while she was touring the Borough with him on why some of the property maintenance issues couldn't be enforced. Anthony said the Property Maintenance Code needs to be updated to the 2015 edition with adding grass in the sidewalk. The Secretary will contact Anthony.

The meeting ended at 3:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Becky Brownback Borough Secretary